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Welcome to the MFL department!  We have had a busy half term so far as all of our clubs are 

now up and running which has been really exciting.  Year 7s have the opportunity to attend 

our Year 7 German Spelling Bee competition which leads to a national competition.  All 

students in all year groups have had the opportunity to attend German and French film club.  

This takes place on Wednesday lunchtimes with both a French film and a German film 

available for our learners and there is more information below about those clubs.  This half 

term, there have been lots of exciting opportunities for our learners to use the laptops and 

computer rooms to further their language learning.  Our students have been using the laptops 

in lessons to play Quizlet Live, Blooket and Kahoot to practise their vocabulary further.  Highly 

competitive and great fun! 

Blooket, Quizlet and Kahoot to further our language learning 

This half term, we have been working on improving our vocabulary retention by practising 

and investigating different ways to learn our vocabulary each week.  Pupils have had the 

opportunity to explore different apps and websites to further their vocabulary learning both 

in lessons and as homework.  All pupils should now have a Quizlet account.  Quizlet is a 

fantastic website/app to store vocabulary flashcards and play games to learn vocabulary and 

hopefully retain it.  We have also been working on practising the vocabulary by using Blooket.  

This is a fun website that can be used in class or as a homework and our pupils have really 

enjoyed playing the café game, crypto hack, fishing frenzy, racing and the most popular game, 

‘Gold Chest’, where they get to answer questions.  Well done, girls on all the vocabulary 

games you have played recently! 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Important Dates: 
 

 

 
 

8th December 
Christmas Celebration 

Concert 
 

17th December  
Closure for Christmas at 

1.30pm 
 

20th December – 3rd 
January 

Christmas Closure 
 

Tuesday 4th January 
Re-open 
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Film Club 
French and German Film Club is now a regular event on our weekly calendar and is proving really popular.  The Film Society 
runs on Wednesday lunchtimes with Mrs Raine and Mrs Gill.  Watching films in a foreign language is a great way to improve 
your understanding of a foreign language, as well as enabling you to get an insight into the culture of that country. The 
French group have watched ‘Le Petit Nicolas’ and ‘Le Petit Prince’.  Both films are based on famous books. Did you know ‘Le 
Petit Nicolas’ is based on a series of French children’s books written by René Goscinny and ‘Le Petit Prince’ has been 
translated into over 300 different languages? This puts it in the top 5 most translated books in the world!  
The German group have watched ‘Ostwind’ and ‘Ostwind 2’ and both have proved really popular as there are lots of twists 
and turns along the way.  We are looking forward to watching a Christmas film over the coming weeks. 

 

 
 
Spelling Bee – CGE 
Our year 7 Germanists have been working hard, learning their first 50 words and their spellings for our inaugural German 
Spelling Bee. Organised by ‘Routes into Languages’, the Spelling Bee consists of four stages; an in-class competition in 
December, an inter-class competition in February, the Regional final in Manchester and the National final in May. Year 7 
have covered the Spelling Bee in class and have been practising their vocabulary independently using Quizlet. There have 
been some impressive times in the Match game. Miss Gelder has seen some wonderful revision techniques and it looks as 
though lots of parents and siblings have been getting involved at home too! 
In our club during Thursday lunch, we have been practising our vocabulary and then we have had some mini-spelling bees. 
We have been very impressed with the students’ speed and the accuracy of their spelling. It’s looking to be a very competitive 
competition and we are all looking forward to it! 
 

Our MFL Plans 
We have lots more fun activities planned for rest of this half term.  Our Revision Bunting competition is being launched 
soon and this will encourage our girls to look at different revision techniques when learning, retrieving and retaining new 
vocabulary.  You will be given the opportunity to create your own MFL revision bunting for our Module 2 work.  Ask your 
language teacher for more details this half term and information on how to enter.  
 

We will also be learning about how our French and German friends celebrate the Christmas festive period.  This kicks off a 
little earlier in Germany with Nikolaustag on the 6th December.  Remember to leave your shoes and slippers outside for 
treats, girls! Hopefully we will be able to sample some German and French Christmas delicacies too in class.  Now that is 
something we will look forward to!  
 

We will also be attending the German Christmas markets in Manchester.  We very much look forward to heading to 
Manchester to experience the cultural wonders at the markets and to sample some French and German traditional food.   
We will also be launching our MFL Christmas card competition this half term. Hopefully we will see another record amount 
of entries like in our European Day of Languages competition in September.  It is open to everyone to enter and your 
language teacher will guide you with it.  I look forward to seeing them all. 
Mrs Gill, Curriculum Leader for MFL 
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Religious Education Department News 
 

 
 

 
 

  

Spirited Arts Competition: YR 8 – Does God Exist?  
The year 8s have just finished studying an ‘Introduction to 
Philosophy’ unit where they explored a series of ultimate 
questions. During ‘no pens’ day, students enjoyed debating 
whether or not our world is special enough to point to the 
existence of a divine creator. The students even enjoyed 
using the analogy of Paley’s Watch in their debates.  
Students were given the challenge of creating a piece of art 
work or poem which demonstrates why they believe 
whether God does or does not exist.  The RE department 
were blown away by the entries.  
 
1st - Phoebe B 
Phoebe clearly and carefully planned how to ensure her 
work would meet the success criteria and it was her 
intricately detailed explanation which blew the judges 
away. She gives a range of evidence which truly goes above 
and beyond. Quotes from her work that we really liked are, 
“The bee is also buzzing in a love heart shape and that 
shows the love that is constantly around us.”  
This was followed by, “The tree there with the bird, the 
hedgehog and the fox, show how much life one single tree 
can house, this can’t have happened by chance” Overall, 
we thought this was a clear, first place winner. 
 
2nd - Eva M 
All the judges were in awe of the deep messages portrayed 
by Eva’s poem. Eva is a very talented poet as her stanzas 
flow together beautifully.  Her work demonstrates 
dedication and it is evident that a lot of hard work and 
thought has been put into it.  
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3rd - Jenna K 
Jenna was awarded third place as her work 
stood out from the crowd. Jenna’s work looks 
in depth at both aspects of science and 
religion.  It is clear that she has spent time 
researching to form a deeper understanding of 
the different religious links to sentence. Her 
work finished with a powerful, compassionate 
statement which fits the idea of choosing 
‘solutions not sides.’ “Science cannot prove 
that God does not exist anymore than 
religious believers can prove that he does.” 
 
4th - Rosie Y 
We picked this as fourth place because Rosie 
went above and beyond to complete a poem 
and art work that complements each other.  
Her use of imagery helps to portray the 
deeper meaning of the poem. This piece of 
work is of a high standard, as she has 
demonstrated a clear understanding of an A-
level theory. 
 
 
5th - Lily S 
This particular piece combines a unique piece 
of art with a well thought out explanation. The 
real-life examples added to Lily’s work made it 
extra meaningful. We loved the missing chunk 
out of the world in her art work.  This was  a 
fantastic visual representation of the world’s 
imperfections. 
 
 
Miss Brooks 
Teacher of Religious Studies 
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Sacred Objects! 
 
This term, Year 7s have completed their journey on the island. It is an excellent way to introduce Religious 
Studies at PGHS, as students explore how to establish religious harmony, equality and peace in a multi-faith 
society. 
 
It was lovely to get to know the students better through a show and tell of their sacred objects. It was a difficult 
choice of who should appear on the newsletter but the following students stood out from the crowd with their 
unique objects and fantastic accompanying speeches of how they were sacred. Can you spot each of the 
student’s object in the pictures?  
 
Maisy M: My beloved amethyst crystal. Every full moon, I cleanse my crystal collection and place them on my 
window sill so that all the negative energy that has been soaked up by the crystals has gone and they are now 
full of positive energy. Another reason why this is my sacred object, is because I purchased it whilst I was on 
holiday with my mum and its very special to me as it is in some way also a souvenir of my holiday. Every day, I 
hold my crystals and say my positive affirmations to start the day off right. Overall, I love this crystal as it is not 
just pretty and precious, it is an amazing way to connect to my spiritual side.  
 
Abigail M: My object reminds me that I was born in the NICU. It reminds me of a time when my family and I 
faced great challenges and came through it all, happy and healthy. It reminds me to remain strong and that life is 
about growing.   
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Hibah V: My sacred object is my very first prayer mat. Not only does it symbolise my religion, but it helps me to 
communicate with my God. 
 
Olivia H: My christening bracelet is special to me because lots of different relatives bought me the charms for it, I 
don't wear it often as I’m so scared of losing it. 
 
Lily S: A bracelet from my older sister. The bracelet is gold with 3 birthstones on it. My birthstone, my sister's 
birthstone and my niece's birthstone. It is special to me because it reminds me of my sister because I don't see 
her that much. 
 
Zainab M: My sacred object is a religious book that I bought from Saudi Arabia when I went to Mecca to perform 
a small pilgrimage called ‘Umrah’. It reminds me of all the Islamic holy sites. 
 
A drum-roll please for the most incredible sacred object show and tell that PGHS has seen to date… 
Grace S:  A bible from the Second World War that saved my Great, Great Grandad’s life. It took the impact of a 
bullet as it was in the chest pocket of his shirt. Without the Bible, he would have died. This reminds me to always 
be grateful in life and to always have faith when times are tough. 
 
Hearing all the different stories has helped the students relate to the story of a Sikh man who lost his sacred 
item, the kirpan. Without the show and tell, students would have found it harder to understand why a short 
sword could be so important to Bilaval.  By taking the time to consider their own sacred objects, they were able 
to provide thoughtful and empathetic advice.  

 

  
Miss Brooks,  
Religious Studies Teacher 
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KS3 Life Skills Lessons 
 
Year 7 have done some reflective work on bullying and cyberbullying. This has included looking at reasons for 
bullying, how it makes others feel, ways to report and strategies to deal with bullying issues. They have been 
shown the Impero confide button as a source of reporting issues to staff in school.  
 

 
 
Year 8 have spent several weeks looking at stereotyping, prejudice, discrimination, radicalisation and racism. 
Here are some of the student response to preventing radicalisation. Year 8 also looked at the school’s equality 
policy and their own role within the PGHS and wider community.  
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Year 9 have moved on to looking at mental health, starting with the mental health spectrum and an insight into 
Prince William, Prince Harry and Kate’s mental health charity ‘Heads Together.’ There was also an opportunity to 
complete a voluntary self-help mood survey, which the girls will repeat in 2 weeks time. Students are going to 
focus on anxiety, depression, self-harm and eating disorders, as well as helpful strategies. Sources of support are 
listed below:  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

   
  
 

Thank you to parents who completed the Forms survey last month. It is 
an extremely positive response, with parents having confidence in the 
delivery of the statutory RSE and health education. Thank you to 
parents who have shown an interest in being part of a parental group. 
This will be restarting in the Spring term.  
 
Finally, a huge shout out and thankyou to Abi L in Year 11, who has 
designed a new logo for Life Skills. This will start appearing on trackers 
from the Spring term and book covers next academic year. Also, a 
shout out to Milly S in Year 9 for inspiring us to use the term 
‘knowledge to survive’, which has been adapted slightly to ‘knowledge 
to thrive’.  
 
Mrs R Cahill 
Life Skills Coordinator 
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South Ribble Cross Country Competition 
 

    
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

   
  

Congratulations to Holly L who won the Year 7 South Ribble Cross 
Country Competition on Saturday morning. Well done, Holly!  
 
All the PGHS runners were really dedicated and enjoyed their race on a 
beautiful dry day at Hutton Grammar School running course.  
 
Results in year 7:  
Holly L - 1st  
Amaya U - 9th  
Lauren B - 12th  
Evie F - 19th  
Charlotte B - 27th  
Abeeha F - 32nd 
Lucie J - 36th  
 
Year 8 and 9:  
Katie W - 12th  
Maryam Z - 52nd 
Jennifer K - 60th  
Amy L- 61st  
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   Christmas Chums and Ginger Bread Friends 
 

Christmas Chums and Ginger Bread Friends are for sale on school reception. They are £2 each and make 
lovely Christmas baubles! All proceeds go to Derian House Children’s Hospice. 
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Lunch Menu 
Week Commencing 29th November (Week 3) 
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Head’s Breakfast 
 
Aysha M (Year 8) 
Maryam Z (Year 9) 
Awarded for successfully solving Mr McVey’s Mysterious Maths puzzle in the November newsletter. 
 
Holly L (Year 7) 
Holly won the Year 7 South Ribble Cross Country Competition. Well done, Holly! 
 
Amaya U, Lauren B, Lucie J, Evie F, Charlotte B, and Abeeha F (Year 7) 
Amy L (Year 8) 
Katherine W, Jennifer K, Maryam Z (Year 9) 
Participated in the South Ribble Cross Country Competition. 
 
Erica C (Year 7) 
Well done for solving Mr McVey's Mysterious Maths Puzzle for November. Enjoy your Head's Breakfast, Erica! 
 
Jenna K (Year 8) 
Jenna recently wrote an essay in RE that was truly outstanding. She demonstrated great ambition by going above and beyond when 
preparing to write the essay and ensured it was completed to the highest standard. 
 
Marwa A G (Year 11) 
Consistently super attitude to German and learning in lesson.  Attending extra revision sessions and being a really active member of the 
class who supports others, works hard and aims to be her best at all times!  You are ‘Star of the Week’ in German with Mrs Gill!  Well 
done! 
 
Sophia R (Year 11) 
Consistently super attitude to German and learning in lesson.  Attending extra revision sessions and being a really active member of the 
class who supports others, works hard and aims to be her best at all times!  You are ‘Star of the Week’ in German with Mrs Gill!  Well 
done! 

 

Head’s Commendations  
Heather P, Olivia H, and Chelsea D (Year 9) 
Heather has been very creative throughout her time in food and has put a lot of effort and thought into the dishes she has made. Well 
done! (Food Technology) 
 
Ebba G (Year 9)  
Ebba has been very resilient throughout her time in Food to produce well-made dishes. She has put a lot of thought and effort into her 
work and dishes she has made. Well done! (Food Technology) 
 
Emily K and Anya B (Year 9) 
Emily practiced her dish at home. She has put a lot of thought and effort into her dish. Well done. (Food Technology) 
 
Grace R and Juliette R (Year 8) 
Really thinking about the dishes she makes and attempting creative dishes. Well done! (Food Technology) 
 
Millie May L, Vrtika S, Molly B, Aminah A (Year 7) 
Outstanding effort and thoughtfulness put into the Spirited Arts Homework Project.  
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 7 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 8 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 9 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter 

Friday 26th November 
2021 

20 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 10 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 11 
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Bravo Elyse F!     Bravo Sophie M!  Bravo Ruby R! 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 


